## **Glover, Barry**

From:

Blake, Shirley

Sent:

30 April 2014 12:07

To:

Glover, Barry

Cc:

Holder, Stephen; Sanderson, Christopher

Subject:

The Mill Kitchen, 1 The Old Combing. Sunnybank Mills, Farsley LS28 5UJ

## Dear Mr Glover

Further to my previous letter I will not be attending the Licensing Sub Committee but presumably my written observations will be circulated to Members. Will you please confirm this.

The applicants have sent me information clarifying their application. My concerns therefore are simply down to this:-

They inform me that their operating hours will be 8-6 weekdays and 10-4 at weekends but they have planning permission to stay open until 11pm and it is on that basis they applied for the licence. I think their licence should be restricted to 8-6 and 10-4 at weekends and they should be required to apply for a further licence if they decide to open later. This will enable us to ensure that the premises are indeed food led. My main concern is that we have a proliferation of premises selling alcohol in Farsley Town Street. If a licence is granted on the terms applied for the licencing authority will have completely lost control which cannot be in the long term interests of the village.

## Regards.

Clir Andrew Carter Leader of the Conservative Group Calverley & Farsley Ward

## Please reply direct to andrew.carter@leeds.gov.uk

Dictated by Councillor Andrew Carter and sent on his behalf by Shirley Blake Leader's PA Conservative Group Office Leeds City Council (0113) 24 74551 Fax: (0113) 24 74547

www.leeds.gov.uk



**☑**@CyclingLeeds **※**Leeds

